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Gibson Memorial Library History™

1873 — The Creston Library first opened in a building erected at the corner of Union and
Maple at the expense of the Burlington Railroad. This company was interested in
the founding of a library to furnish a pleasant place for the railroad employees to
spend their evenings. The room on the ground floor was fitted up for the library
and the space on the second floor was used for entertainment on weekdays and
for religious services on Sunday. The rental of the hall was used for expenses.

For many years the library was in prosperous circumstances, but as time went on it
slowly became'invalived in debt. It was moved several times back and forth from
the north to the south side. The books were given to the Board of Education in
1897. The library was then opened in a room at the high school building. It was
used for reference work by the students, but was also open to the public.

1899 - When the new high school was opened, the students had access to a library of their
own at the school. The students, therefore, did not use the old library as
extensively as before. There was a noticeable lack of reading material for Creston
citizens. Two attempts to get a Carnegie library failed.

1902 — July 14, 1902, Matilda Gibson died of cholera in the Philippines.

Early 1900’s — Brothers Frank and John Phillips established bank in Bartlesville, Oklahoma
and then went on to found their oil business, which began Phillips Petroleum
Company — which they trademarked as Phillips 66 in 1927.

1930 — Mrs. Frank Philips of Bartlesville, Oklahoma, gave Creston $25,000 in memory of
her mother, Matilda Gibson, who had been very active in church and charity work.
This money was used to buy the grounds ($10,000) and erect a beautiful joint
clubroom and library. $15,000 was given in seed money for the building fund, and
helped raise additional funds to construct the new library.

la J. Gibson Memorial Library was formally opened April 7, 1931.

1934 (“about”) — The city added a mil and a half to taxes to take care of the library
maintenance. In spite of this, there was still a shortage of funds to completely
finish the building in the desired manner....... In a major cleaning and painting
project, the Library Board furnished $110.20, which was used to buy materials. -

1943 — A children’s wing was added. The present stone-trimmed brick structure measures
approximately 66 by 51 feet and is set on two lots.

1948 — and 1950 - Jane Gibson Phillips died on August 31, 1948. And Frank Phillips died
on August 23, 1950.






